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Item 8.01.  Other Events. 
 
Effective as of August 15, 2007, NeoStem, Inc. (the "Company") entered into a 
Master Services Agreement (the "services agreement") with New England Cryogenic 
Center, Inc. ("NECC"), pursuant to which NECC will provide processing and 
cryogenic storage services for adult stem cells ("ASCs") collected by the 
Company. This strategic alliance with NECC, one of the largest cryogenic 
laboratories, will provide increased processing and storage capacity, redundancy 
of storage and an expanded Northeast presence as the Company continues to expand 
its services and Physician's Network in the United States. The services 
agreement is for an initial term of five years, with automatic renewal for 
consecutive two year periods at the end of the initial term. The parties will 
enter into a statement of work for each specific project to be performed by NECC 
under the services agreement, with the responsibilities of the parties, specific 
fees for processing and cryogenic storage and expense reimbursement to be agreed 
upon in each statement of work. The services agreement contains standard 
confidentiality and mutual indemnification provisions. The Company generally 
retains the rights to all inventions and intellectual property developed during 
the course of performance of a project under the services agreement, and NECC is 
bound by certain non-competition provisions during the term of the services 
agreement and for two years thereafter. Either party may terminate the services 
agreement upon 180 days' written notice prior to the end of the then current 
term, or at any time upon certain uncured events of default. NECC will continue 
to store ASCs for not less than 12 months from the date of any termination so as 
to enable the Company to make appropriate arrangements for replacement of 
processing and storage services. Effective as of August 15, 2007, the parties 
have entered into the first statement of work under the services agreement 
pursuant to which NECC is to provide processing and cryogenic storage at its FDA 
registered and licensed facility in Newton, Massachusetts. 
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